
	Greater London Employment Forum

	Tuesday 28 January 2014 at 15.00 approx (or on the rising of the sides)

	

	London Councils 59½ Southwark Street London SE1 OAL

	Employers’ Side:
	Conference Suite, First Floor
	14.15

	Union Side:
	Room 1,  First Floor
	14.15

	Contact Officer:
	Debbie Williams

	Telephone:
	020 7934 9964
	Email:
	debbie.williams@londoncouncils.gov.uk

	Agenda item

	

	1
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

	

	2
	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

To agree the minutes of the meeting held on 17 July 2013

	Attached

	3
	MATTERS ARISING

To consider any matters arising from the minutes of the last meeting

	

	4
	UPDATE ON LOCAL GOVERNMENT PENSION SCHEME
Cllr Ian Bond (Rebridge) 


	Verbal Update

	5
	UPDATE ON NATIONAL PAY NEGOTIATIONS
	

	6
	LONDON LIVING WAGE

	Attached

	7
	ETHICAL CARE CHARTER 

Presentation: Southwark  - Jonathan Lillistone, Head of Commissioning
 
	

	8        DATE OF NEXT MEETING
           Monday 14 July  (Group meetings 14:15 and Joint Meeting 15:00)
	


	Vicky Easton

Union Side Co-Secretary

1st Floor, Congress House, Great Russell Street, 

LONDON WC1B 3LS
	Selena Lansley

Employers’ Secretary

59½  Southwark Street

LONDON SE 1 OAL


ITEM 2

GREATER LONDON EMPLOYMENT FORUM – Joint Meeting

Minutes of the meeting held on 17 July 2013 at London Councils’ offices

ATTENDANCE

Employers

Councillor Colin Tandy

London Borough of Bexley

Councillor Tony Owen

London Borough of Bromley

Councillor Sara Bashford

London Borough of Croydon

Councillor Peter Brooks (Chair)
Royal Borough of Greenwich

Councillor Sophie Linden

London Borough of Hackney

Councillor Richard Watts

London Borough of Islington

Councillor Paul Maslin

London Borough of Lewisham

Councillor Nick Draper (Sub)

London Borough of Merton

Councillor Ian Bond


London Borough of Redbridge

Councillor Angela Harvey

City of Westminster

Union Side

Vicky Easton

(Unison)

Sean Fox

(Unison)

Gloria Hanson

(Unison)

Jackie Lewis

(Unison)

Gavin Mott

(Unison)

Sue Plain

(Unison)

Laurie Pocock

(Unison)

Helen Steel

(Unison)

Ken Davison

(Unison)

Pheobe Watkins
(Unison) (Sub)

Kevin Simmons
(Unite)

Dave Powell

(GMB)

Wendy Whittington
(GMB)

Jackie Nield

(GMB)

Pete Murphy

(GMB)

Vaughan West
(GMB)

London Councils officers, Jeff Houston (LGA) and Carol Lewis (Unison) were in attendance.

1. Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Cllr Cornelius (Barnet), Cllr Stafford (Enfield), Cllr Ramsey (Havering), Cllr McGlone (Lambeth), Cllr Hudson (Newham), Cllr Hall (Sutton), Cllr Barnett (Waltham Forest), Cllr Maxwell-Scott (Wandsworth), April Ashley (Unison), Dave Clark (Unison), Jane Doolan (Unison), Mary Lancaster (Unison), Marilyn Moore (Unison), Sheela Selvajothy (Unison), Marsha Jane Thompson (Unison), Onay Kasab (Unite), Esther Rey (Unite), Susan Matthews (Unite), Penny Robinson (GBM) and Eileen Theaker (GMB).
2. Minutes of the GLEF meeting held on 21 January 2013

The minutes of the GLEF Joint meeting held on 21 January 2013 were agreed as an accurate record.
3. Matters Arising

The Union Side requested that the Employers’ Side give feedback on the Ethical Home Care Charter (Item 8 on the minutes 12/1/13), on how they are using this in their authority.

The Chair agreed that a discussion take place at the next meeting of the Joint Secretaries and be added to the GLEF agenda in January 2014.

There were no further matters arising.

4. Local Government Internal Jobs Portal

Jon Turner, Head of HR, Harrow and Sophie Buckland, Jobs go Public, gave a demonstration of a new internal jobs portal developed by the London Heads of HR.

The jobs portal is targeted at providing staff at risk of redundancy with early and easy access to potential job opportunities in other London authorities.

To date, nineteen London boroughs are part of the project.

The portal will go live week beginning 22 July.

A copy of the presentation is attached for information.


[image: image1.emf]Microsoft PowerPoint  97-2003 Presentation


5.  Future LGPS Governance Arrangements 

The Trade Union Side wished to bring to attention of GLEF members the changes to the pension governance arrangements.

The national shadow board has now been set up with union representation.  Local pension boards are will need to be established in the future.

Vicky Easton highlighted that local pension boards are not the same as a pensions committee.  The Pensions Committee will not have 50% scheme member participation.  There will need to be a mechanism to get scheme members on to these boards.

As with the national shadow board the Trade Union Side expressed their view that it would make sense for employers to select the local trade union representative who are members of the scheme and elected by union members to be on the local pension board when they are established.

Vaughan West, Unison, reminded colleagues that the LGPS was still in existence and therefore they will have to have a board in place also.  The Trade Union Side suggests that the Greater London Provincial Council seeks to have members on this board.

The Employers Side responded that all employees who are members of the pension scheme should have an opportunity to be selected for the local pension board irrespective of being a trade union member or not.  The Chair confirmed that it would be a matter for local determination. 

Jeff Houston (LGA), informed colleagues that the results of the two consultations out at present should provide more details regarding the membership requirements of the boards.  

6. Update on National Pay Negotiations and London Living Wage

The Trade Union Side highlighted that this item was put on the joint agenda before the announcement of the agreed one per cent pay award this week.

With regards the application of the London Living Wage, Councillor Nick Draper reported that Merton had recently agreed arrangements specifically to address this. Councillor Ian Bond also reported that Redbridge were currently considering implementing arrangements in the short to medium future.
 

7.  Workforce Implication of Welfare Reform

The Trade Union Side wished to raise concern about the staff having to deal with issues on a daily basis which are becoming more acute and asked for boroughs to undertake a risk assessment for these groups of staff and to start collecting incident and sickness levels to ensure employers are fulfilling their duty of care.

The Chair asked that the Employers Secretary write to all the London Heads of HR outlining the Trade Union Side concerns and suggestions.

8. Any Other Business

There was no further business.

9. Date of Next Meeting 

Tuesday 28 January 2014 at 3pm.  Group meetings starting at 2.15pm

Venue:   London Councils offices

ITEM 6
London Living Wage – summary of the position in London local authorities

Implemented/implementing arrangements specifically to address this

Barking & Dagenham

Barnet

Brent*

Camden*

Croydon

Ealing*

Enfield*

Greenwich*

Haringey**

Harrow

Hounslow*

Islington*

Lambeth*

Lewisham*

Merton

Newham

Richmond

Southwark*

Tower Hamlets**

Waltham Forest

	Westminster

	


Other arrangements in place that mean it is not an issue

Hackney - pay points not used at present but remain within the structure

Hammersmith & Fulham – has a Minimum Earnings Guarantee that is above the LLW

Full Council to consider Cabinet Recommendation in short term
Redbridge

Sutton (in principle agreement agreed at full Council – detailed implementation to be agreed at February Strategy and Resources Committee)

Considered and will not be taking any action at this stage

Bexley

Bromley

Havering

No plans to consider the issue

Hillingdon

Kensington & Chelsea

Kingston

Wandsworth

Key (as of January 2014)

* Accredited Living Wage Employers 

** Working towards accreditation


